# **CVBB General Meeting Minutes**

#### **12 November 2012**

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. There were approximately 50 members in attendance.

A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the **October 2012** minutes as stated.

# **Treasurer's Report - Dominic Sherony**

- Loss to date is ~ \$3,300.
- October was a good month for income. There will be very little activity through the rest of the year as football season is over.
- A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the Treasurer's report, as stated.

# **Band Director's Report**

- There was a problem with report cards and that has been taken care of. Please let Mr. Porter know if you still have issues with your child's marching band report card grade.
- Football game this Saturday at 1:00 at Harrisburg outermost layers should be red windbreaker and jeans and sneakers. They will not be performing the show; just playing stand tunes.
- Disney trip coming up; meeting tonight for parents and students.
- Indoor color guard have added a third guard unit for beginners. Auditions are this Wednesday in the dome at 6:00 PM. Boys and girls can audition. Nobody will be cut; auditions are just for placement.
- Thursday is the informational meeting for indoor winter percussion.
- Jazz band auditions started today; they are going well. Bands will be selected before we leave for Florida.
- Basketball band sign ups are open to anyone interested. Open to brass, woodwinds, drumset players, and keyboardists. They will play stand tunes during boys' and girls' home basketball games. They also go to elementary field days.
- District band auditions are coming up soon.

### **President's Report**

- Student fundraisers sold 103 wreaths in total. Reminders will be sent out for pick up which is Thursday November 29<sup>th</sup> from 4:00 to 6:00.
- Kelly Smith Butterbraids starts tonight and ends November  $28^{th}$  this was the only way to get a delivery date for the next band meeting. \$4 will go to student accounts and \$1 goes to the General Fund. We would like to sell at least 100 so we don't need to pay for shipping. Delivery will be on Monday December  $10^{th}$  at the band meeting.
- Frustration with the percussion clinic this weekend. Details have been slow in coming in. The event is scheduled for the CV high school this Saturday. The boosters are supposed to feed the participants, but we have a game this Saturday. There may be a chance that it will be cancelled.
- Freezer in visitor's concession stand has died. We are looking for a refrigerator to replace this freezer, as we need more refrigeration space.
- Band banquet coming up Friday January 4<sup>th</sup>. Invitations are coming out within the next week. Information will also be on the website.
- Sweatshirt orders are going in tomorrow. If anyone is interested, please contact Beth Dundorf ASAP.
- Need a president!! Janet Richey has volunteered to be corresponding secretary but we cannot run without a president! Please consider stepping in to fill this position.

- We also need committee chairpersons to take over for several positions. Please consider volunteering to fill one of these positions: band banquet, student fundraiser, general fundraiser, fry wagon outside events, someone to shadow Echoes with Beth and Bev next year and take over the following year.
- We are experiencing problems with email Comcast customers were not getting emails to All. We are looking into this problem and hope to have it fixed soon.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Jenny Pyers, Recording Secretary

The next meeting will be held on Monday, December 10th at 6:00 pm in the Orchestra Room.